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NOTICE 
The Kiwanis Center  is 
closed to the public and 
for member, volunteer, 
and staff activities, in-
cluding acceptance of 
donated goods, until 
further notice. 

 

NEXT WEEKôS PROGRAM... 
August 3ðWCC Scholars 
Update. Speakers: Phil 
Snyder and Shana Barker. 
Introduction by Dan Bur-
roughs. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS... 
August 10ðCity of AA: 
Coronavirus Impacts. 
Speaker: Tom Crawford. 
Introduction by Zach 
Ackerman. 

August 17ðNew Member 
Induction. Lynne Lande 
and Francine Bomar pre-
siding. 

August 24ðHow Young 
Children Understand Race 
and How Adults Can Help. 
Speaker: Erin Winkler. 
Introduction by Chris Win-
kler. 

August 31ðTBD. 
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The meeting started with a beautiful performance of óAmericaô by the Cedarmont Kids followed by the 
Invocation by John Dahl who encouraged us to do a kindness for others that is unexpected, to hold 
each day precious and live it to the fullest, to have strength, faith, and courage to fight off doubt and be 

a positive influence on others in the uncertain days ahead. 

Our club meetings are recorded, click this link to view todayôs or past Monday Zoom meetings. 

TODAYôS PROGRAMé  

Dennis Powers introduced us to Judges Elizabeth Hines and Carol Kuhn-
ke, who updated us on the steps being taken by the court system in 
Washtenaw County to ensure that proceedings are both safe and fair dur-
ing this most unprecedented time. Judge Elizabeth Hines of the 15th Dis-
trict Court earned both her BA and law degrees from the UM and was first 
elected to the bench in 1992. In 2018, she was awarded the William H. 
Rehnquist Award for Judicial Excellence, one of the highest judicial honors 
in the country. Sheôs also a past Honorary Member of our Club. Judge Car-

ol Kuhnke, Chief Judge of the Washtenaw County Trial Court, is a graduate of the Chica-
go-Kent College of Law and UM and was first elected in 2012. Appointed by the Michigan 
Supreme Court in 2019, sheôs also the Chief Judge of the Unified Trial Courts. 

Judge Hines first welcomed Judge Kuhnke, who talked to us 
about the Governorôs emergency orders here in Michigan 
and the Administrative Orders guiding the way in which the 
court systems can safely function. March 10, 2020 was the 
day the Michigan Department of Health and Human Ser-
vices first identified COVID-19 in our state. Governor 
Whitmer declared the currently extended health state of 
emergency and, subsequently, Administrative Orders 2020-
1 thru 2020-14 were issued to give direction to local courts. 
Implementation of those orders was left up to each court. 

Sensing the shut-down was coming a week prior, the 
Washtenaw County Trial Court scrambled to ensure basic 
cases involving housed inmates awaiting trial, PPOs, do-
mestic and juvenile emergencies, were moving forward. 
Thankfully, almost all court business is proceeding on some 
level at this time with court dockets conducted on Zoom. 
Jury trials have not yet begun again (the hope is to begin in 
September) and arenôt legally allowed to be conducted on 
Zoom but steps are being taken to move forward here too. 
The Michigan Supreme Court issued a 4 phase reopening 
plan that uses available data to direct which phase in which 
the courts can conduct business and, as of publication date, 
weôre in phase 2. The uncertainty surrounding this virus 
means  this can change at any time and any new phase will 
be entered with the safety and security of those involved as 
the first priority. Procedures are in place at this time to keep 
social distance in court buildings and for providing on-site 
Zoom access to those who donôt have this at home. Like the 
rest of us, the courts are taking this day by day and doing 
their best.  
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https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLmgE4QYohR0IDJ4oEZIrWkKEae3yBmepJ
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ñServing the Children of the Worldéour motto, our missionò 

GUESTS AT OUR CLUBé  
In addition to our speakers Judge Libby Hines and Judge Carol Kuhnke, we had the pleasure of 
hosting the following guests today: Elissa Benedek, wife of Dick, Kiwanis staff member Mary 
Schwartz, and prospective members Pam Brown, Norman Fell and Kristy Linton. Weôre happy 
youôre here with us today. 

HOSPITALITYé 
Claire Dahl sadly informed us today that our friend and fellow member Deb Jones in now in 
hospice care. She and her loved ones are in our thoughts and prayers at this time. If youôd like 
to send a note of love and encouragement, you can use this address:  ARBOR HOSPICE RES-
IDENCE, 440 W. Russell Street, Saline, MI 48176. 

She also reached out by sending a card to Dick Benedek thanking him for bringing Elissa to 
every zoom meeting and, of course, commenting on his ever-growing beard!; sent a note to Dr. 
Jeanice Swift of the AA Public Schools telling her that her friends in Kiwanis are thinking of her 
during this challenging time for families and faculty/staff at our schools; sent a card to Gretch-
en Preston giving  her a "thumbs up" as she deals with the challenges presented to Gretchen's 
House families and staff during this COVID crisis; sent a note to Charlie Phibbs thanking him 
for keeping us in the local and state Kiwanis loops; thanked Dennis Powers for arranging such 
an interesting program about Tanglewood and the Boston Symphony last week; and sent a 
"how are you?" card to Clarence Dukes. 

Sent a card to Dick and Dee Smit checking on them and saying "hi"; sent a card to Harry 
Cross thanking him for everything he does for Kiwanis; mailed a "thinking of you" card to our 
friend, Ray Argyle, as he faces health challenges; sent a note to Pat Buhrer congratulating 
her on finally getting Arno to join Kiwanis!; hand-delivered vanilla ice cream, peaches, nectar-
ines and milk to Jeanette Okuley, enjoying a short visit on her front porch; sent several cards 
to Deb Jones, surrounding her with our love; sent a card of strength and friendship to Luz be-
cause Bob Snider is in the hospital and not doing well; called newer member Bonnie Arnett 
and chatted with her for a while (sheôs enjoying her Kiwanis committee work and feeling well); 
sent cards to Pat Hall and Ralph Santarpia, new members, making note of their participation 
in our zoom meetings.  When this COVID period is behind us, we will all enjoy getting to know 
them; sent cards to Lori Zupan, Tyler Rand, Ken Fischer and Mary Steffek Blaske, guests of 
Harry Cross, who all joined us for the program about Tanglewood. It was great that Mary, Lori 
and Tyler from the Ann Arbor Symphony and Ken, from UMS, could enjoy the program with us.   

Hospitality Contact for the month of August will be Carol Presley. 

INTERCLUBS... 
Charlie Phibbs reminded us of nearby Kiwanis Club meetings we can attend via Zoom. Letôs 
support our local clubs!  Charlie also reminded us of the raffle ticket sales to support childrenôs 
hospitals in Michigan. If you havenôt returned your money or your unsold tickets, please do so 
as soon as possible. Charlie thanks those whoôve sold their tickets and has additional tickets if 
you need more. He again urged everyone to sign up for the Michigan District Virtual Convention 
August 17-22 (see agenda on page 4). Below are the permanent Zoom interclub meeting links: 

Ý AA WesternðNoon Tuesdays; Zoom ID# 275 471 6224; password AAWestern. 

Ý Chelseað7pm Mondays; Zoom ID# 232 537 5951; password 598109. 

Ý YpsilantiðNoon Wednesdays. Zoom ID# 875 5693 3310; password 065622. 

ANNOUNCEMENTSé 
¶ Peter Schork announced that the Club was able to donate 30 sleeping bags, five tents, 
some folding chairs and other items to M.I.S.S.I.O.N., a local agency assisting the home-
less members of our community. These items will be put to immediate use by those in 
need rather than being stored in our warehouse for another year. Kudos go to Peter and 
Mario Gasbarro for making this happen.  

¶ Dan Burroughs encouraged members to attend next weekôs Zoom meeting when the 
Scholarship Committee gives a presentation and both Phil Snyder and Shana Barker join 
us from WCC to give us an update on the Kiwanis scholarship fund.   

¶ Bob Gray reminds members of the Zoom meetings for the Prep group of volunteers which 
will be held on this week on Tuesday at 10am and Thursday at 1pm. These meetings will 
go over the changes made and how weôll move forward during the COVID pandemic. A 
survey will be sent to volunteers after Thursdayôs meeting to assess each personôs health 
and ability/willingness to volunteer at the Sale while weôre under emergency orders. This 
information is crucial in determining how and when we can reopen the Sale to the public. 



TODAYôS PROGRAM CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE... 

Judge Hines next talked to us about the 15th District Courtôs unique challenges. With an 
average of 20 thousand cases heard last year and overseeing specialized courts such 
as Veterans, Sobriety, Mental Health, Street Outreach, and Domestic Violence, these 
challenges are many. These courts can be a lifeline for those whoôve lost their way and 
also for individuals living in home situations that arenôt safe. Being stuck at home with 
an abuser or suffering a sudden loss of support services hurts not only the individuals 
involved but also the community as a whole. Many people are working together to pro-
vide continued services as best as possible. This includes court employees, attorneys, 
law enforcement agencies and local service providers such as Dawn Farm.  

Steps being taken to operate safely include requiring masks, limiting who can enter 
court buildings, health screenings for those who do enter, using court staff at the front 
door to accept documents and move them around the building as necessary, and taking 
care of as much court business on-line as possible. Inmates deemed to be neither a 
danger to themselves nor others are released to home confinement with electronic teth-
ers and other monitoring in place. Self-service testing kiosks are in place for those re-
quired to be screened for drugs and alcohol and courtrooms are being retrofitted with 
barriers and space markers to keep proper social distance. The courts are being forced 
to walk many fine lines to keep a fair balance between the constitutional rights of both 
victims and perpetrators of crime, and to balance the need to move forward with the 
fears and valid health concerns of all those involved.    

We thank Judge Hines and Judge Kuhnke for taking time from their busy schedules to 
be with us today and answering membersô questions. We appreciate and applaud the 
efforts they and their staff are taking to ensure the wheels of justice keep turning, even 
if the road ahead is still a bit rocky. 

MOTT POT... 

This is Mott Pott week and 
you can make your dona-
tion using the DONATE 
button on the Clubôs web-
site or mail a check with 
ñMott Pottò written in the 
memo line. 

MEETINGS... 

Building and Equipment will 
schedule a meeting soon to 
go over budgets once 
thereôs a better idea of 
where the Club is financial-
ly. Personnel met after to-
dayôs regular Zoom meet-
ing. Technology will be 
meeting this Thursday at 
3:30 by Zoom. 
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Known worldwide as 
the place for the 
ñfunkiestò gift. 

Check for Special 
Items on 

 
and 

 
Every Week! 

Click here to buy 
Kiwanis Club of Ann 
Arbor gear like this 
license frame, only 

$10! 

Since 1921, 

proceeds from 

Kiwanis Thrift 

Sale, gifts from 

our members, 

and the work of 

our volunteers 

to benefit our 

community 

totals over 

$7,500,000.  

Our Sponsored Programs 
in Service to Youth: 
 
 Angell Elementary Huron High School 

Pioneer High 
U of M Circle K WISD Aktion Club 

http://www.kiwanissale.com/
http://annarbor.craigslist.org/search/sss?query=kiwanis&sort=rel
http://www.kiwanissale.com/ebay.htm
http://defininggeeks.com/collections/kiwanis-club-of-ann-arbor
http://www.umcirclek.org/ck/
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J HAPPY DOLLARS & FINESé 

These two items become one this week beginning with Dale Leslie, who was happy to have an Ann Arbor Public School teacher as a 
prospective member. He proposed a fine on anyone who didnôt attend Ann Arbor Public Schools, which easily passed 35-10. 

Mitch Goodkin was happy to attend a virtual meeting of Circle K International on July 18-19.  His happy dollar last week was misre-
ported that Dr. Joneigh Khaldun was a nursing student at WCC in a class taught by his wife Barb. That would have been quite a sight 
as she was only 5 years old. Dr. Khaldun actually visited with her parents, who were students at the time. 

Chris Winkler was appreciative for all the words of thanks for his wonderful presentation a few weeks back. His lateness in acknowl-
edging these kind words prompted President Dan to encourage a fine be proposed and Peter Schork quickly did so. This led to 
some grumbling about a false fine but, regardless, one of the three involved needs to drop a quarter in his jar. 

Nick Dever was happy that Pat Buhrer finally got Arno to join and used this opportunity to segue into a fine on any member who 
doesnôt have a second family member in the Club. This vote was a lot closer but still passed 25-22. 

PROSPECTIVE MEMBERS... 
The following membership applications are in progress: 

Kristie Linton, sponsored by Claire Dahl and co-sponsored by Lynne Lande. Second publication. 

Michael Manning, Kathleen Hurley, Alexa Wutt, and Andrea Slivka have all applied for KYP/A2 club memberships. All are spon-
sored by Caroline Grachek. Second publication. 

Alyssa Schmidt has applied for KYP/A2 club membership. She is sponsored by Caroline Grachek and co-sponsored by Caroline 
Soyars. 

Eric (Rick) Gerlinger, sponsored by Ron Gardner and co-sponsored by Kathie Wilder. First publication. 

Lorin Cartwright, retired Athletic Director, Pioneer High School. Sponsored by Don Kossick, co-sponsored by Claire Dahl. First 
publication. 

Katherine (Kate) Hitchcock, Jewelry Department volunteer. Sponsored by Jim Wolfington and co-sponsored by Bob Gray. First 
publication. 

Norman Fell, sponsored by Dick Benedek and co-sponsored by Kathie Wilder. First publication. 

Pam Brown, sponsored by Kathy Wilder. First publication. 

David Stine, sponsored by William Hampton. First publication. 

MICHIGAN VIRTUAL CONVENTION AUGUST 17-22... 
You are invited to attend! Register online by August 14 at the Michigan District website. See the current agenda outline below. 

https://www.mikiwanis.org/?utm_content=be59e27e0ad3699b0f700e3349756bb2&utm_campaign=Michigan%20Builder_June%20July%202018&utm_source=Robly.com&utm_medium=email

